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OFFICIAL 

Hancock Road Pedestrian 
Actuated Crossing Upgrade  
Start of Works  
The Department for Infrastructure and Transport (the Department) will be undertaking works to 
install a pedestrian actuated crossing on Hancock Road, Surrey Downs. Works will include the 
removal of the existing Koala Crossing and the installation of a pedestrian actuated (push button) 
crossing and traffic signals in order to improve safety for all crossing users. 

The project is one of eight locations across South Australia identified for upgrade as part of the broader 
strategy to improve road safety for all pedestrians and in particular children walking to and from school.  

What to expect 
Early works, including vegetation management, were undertaken in late April 2023. Major construction is 
now scheduled to commence on Monday, 26 June 2023 and is expected to be completed by September 
2023, weather permitting. Works will be undertaken between 8am and 5pm Monday to Friday. No works 
will be undertaken on weekends. 

To safely facilitate these works, speed and lane restrictions will be in place throughout the project area, for 
the duration of the project. Please follow the directions of on-site traffic controllers and observe traffic 
signage when travelling through the area.  

Access to properties will be maintained during the works, with advance notice provided to residents if there 
is a need to temporarily restrict driveway access.  

Pedestrians and cyclists are advised to take care when travelling throughout the area. For safety reasons 
there may be some restricted access. When required, signage will be in place to direct pedestrians and 
cyclists to alternative access and/or detours. Every effort will be made to minimise impacts on the 
community.  

Some noise disturbances can be expected at times while these works are completed however works will 
be managed to minimise disturbances as much as practically possible.   

We appreciate your cooperation and patience while these important works are undertaken. 

Further information 
For more information on the project, or to register for project updates, please contact the project team by  

 calling 1300 794 880,  
 emailing DIT.Engagement@sa.gov.au or 
 visit www.dit.sa.gov.au/hancockpac  

  
Kind regards, 

Hancock Road Pedestrian Actuated Crossing Upgrade Project Engagement Team  


